Welcome

Upcoming Meeting - Monday, November 7, 2022 at the Noblesville Airport, 14782
Promise Rd, Noblesville, IN 46060. Visit http://www.eaa67.org/ if you need
directions.

e 6:00 PM - Business - all are welcome
e 6:30 PM - Pitch-In - come visit and enjoy the meal
e 7:00 PM - Program - the fun stuff

Here are some highlights of what's coming. Look further below for more
details.

o Brian and Allan will be doing their usual chili. Please bring a side dish to
complement.

o We will be voting in the new officers.

e We will talk about our great Ford Tri-Motor event.

« Nick will do a presentation on aircraft paperwork, including registration,
airworthiness certificate, log books, and other important paperwork.

Forward: Feel free to forward this email to people who may be interested or would
like their own copy. Sign up by clicking on this link: Click here to sign up for this
newsletter.

Meeting After That - Monday, December 5, 2022 will be our Christmas Party. As
usual, a social hour will start at 6:00 PM with the meal starting at 7:00 PM. The
main course is provided by the chapter. If your last name starts with A-H then bring
a desert. If your last name starts with I-Z then bring a side dish. This does not have
to be a hard rule if you have a favorite you like to make! We will have RSVP's later
in the month to get an idea on numbers.

We have been invited to a "Ham & Bean" Lunch at the Glenndale

Airport - Saturday, Nobember 5, 2022 This is sponsored by EAA Chapter 235.
Lunch will be from 11:00 AM to 1:00 PM (or until it runs out). For those who would
like to come early and hang around, they will have biscuits and gravy available at
8:00 AM.


http://www.eaa67.org/
http://eepurl.com/dwfY_b
http://eepurl.com/dwfY_b

Northeast Side Taildraggers R/C Aviation Club - See below for information
about this local R/C aviation group. They have had a booth at our pancake
breakfasts at the last few events.

Thanks,

Nick Boland
EAA Chapter 67 President

Business 6:00 PM

This is where we take care of official business. All are welcome but there are many
who do not find this of much interest. Often people will wait and join us for the
Pitch-In or the Program.

o Call to order

o Approval of Minutes
« Reports of Officers
e Other business

Pitch-In 6:30 PM

Chili is on the menu from Brian and Allan. December is the Christmas party. Next
year is wide open. Volunteers?

Program 7:00 PM

Election of Officers
We will have the formal election of officers:



President: Nick Boland

Vice President: Allan Grabeman

Secretary: Brittany Moon

Treasurer: Bob Goudreau

Young Eagles: Brittany Moon

Board: Larry Jacobi, Brian Crull, Brad Beaver, Jeff Stultz, Rob Morris, Mark
Sheehan, Jodie Gawthrop

Ford Tri-Motor
Share stories and experience of hosting the Ford Tri-Motor.

Aircraft Paperwork

Nick will give a presentation on aircraft paperwork. Allan's Citabria project is
getting close to being finished so we are pulling the paperwork together. We will
talk about airworthiness certificates, registrations, log books, receipts, yellow tags,
and more. It's not finished until the paperwork is done!

Buy/Sell/Trade

If you have something to buy/sell/trade then give this email a reply and | will
forward.

Northeast Side Taildraggers R/C Aviation Club

Meet NeST, the Northeast Side Taildraggers! We’re the radio control model
aviation club in Noblesville. We fly electric and liquid fuel airplanes, jets, gliders,
helicopters and drones at our field.

There’s quite a bit of cross-over interest with full-scale aviation in our club. Many
members are, or have been, or would like to become full-scale pilots. We
participate in community events such as Wings Over Indy, EAA fly-ins and the


https://www.nest-rc.org/

Conner Prairie Balloon Festival, and we host events at our field as well.

Since 2011 we’ve been offering help and advice in all aspects of model aviation,
including selection and setup of your first model, and hands-on flight training. For
Young Eagles we also offer one free year of NeST club membership.

Join our Facebook page for updated info on our
activities: https://www.facebook.com/groups/northeastsidetaildraggers/

Email us at info@nest-rc.org for training, membership and other club details.

Let us know if you have any questions, and we hope to hear from your soon!
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/northeastsidetaildraggers/
mailto:info@nest-rc.org
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w And Cookout At Our Field




Recent Activities

Our Chapter Picnic in October was a great success!

The Ford Tri-Motor event was amazing!



* X FAMITTON Ce

‘*REP()RTER a

K X %

Hometoy
www ReadTheReporter.com

Hamilton: County
Wi Neumpaper

SATURDAY, OcT. 22, 2022

ARCADIA | ATLANTA | CICERO | SHERIDAN
CARMEL | FISHERS | NOBLESVILLE | WESTFIELD

LJI’i

Wlﬂ‘m F olllow us!

HIGH: 76

facehunl.cum/Hamnltonl:uunlyﬂenuner .
TODAY’S WEATHER

Today: Mostly sunny. Aflernoon - J, 3
wind gusting up to 25 mph. -
Tonight: Mastly clear. ..

potect
LOW: 53

porter photo by Nik Roberts.

This 1928 Ford Tri-Motor 5-AT is on the tarmac in Fishers and ready to take you a thrilling rldo through yesteryear.

Planes, trains & automoblles

The REPORTER

Reporter  Publisher  Stu
Clampitt scems to be stuck in
the 1920s, but he's hoping his
recent flight on a 1928 Ford
Tri-Motor 5-AT has brought
him back to the present.

Early this month Clampitt
found a 1922 Ford Model T
parked behind him in a small
town in west-central Indiana.
On Oct. 15 and 16, he took
part in the Nickel Plate Ex-
press Murder Mystery Ride, a
1920s-themed expenience. Then
on Thursday, Oct. 20, he and
photographer Nik Roberts took
to the skics over Fishers in one
of the first mass-produced air-
liners the world has ever known.

Thanks to the Expenmen-

tal Aircraft Association (EAA),
a planc flown by both Amecha
Earhart and Charles Lindbergh
is flying out of the Indianapo-
his Metro Axrport, 9913 Willow
View Road, Fishers, through
Sunday, Oct. 23.

According to EAA Chapter 67
Presadent Nick Boland, the Ford
came to Fishers because “EAA

national called me and asked if

we would be interested in spoa-
sonng it. We did that 13 years
ago and we thought it would be
a good opportunity to have a his-
tonic aircraft here. A lot of what
we try to do is get the community
interested in aviation. Something
like this fits that perfectly.”

See Airplane! . .

photo by Stu Clampitt
The skies over Carmel as seen from our publisher's seat
.Page3 aboard the 1928 Ford Tri-Motor on Thursday afternoon.

Tired of toeing
the line, he gets
his toes painted

I painted my toe-
nails last month.

A first for me.

Technically, Ididn’t
paint them. A licensed
pedicurist did. It's best
to leave the painting
to the professionals

... walls .. cars ... and
now, toes.

I'm still processing
the paint job.

No regrets, mind you.
Just mentally sorting out why I did what

it scemed like a
fun thing to do,
something  dif-
ferent, with my
wife, Brynne, on
her 50th birth-
day.

We sat be-
side cach oth-

r in matching
massage chairs
while our per-
sonal  pedicur-
ists tnmmed our
tocnails, cut our
cuticles, descaled our scales, and buffed the
bottoms of our feet, the latter tickling me to
the point that 1 had to cover my mouth to
stifle an embarrassing, snorty cackle.

Our pedicurists combatted our calluses.
soaked our fect in sca salt, applicd lotion
to our legs, and massaged them. A heaven-
ly lavender scent enveloped us. Hot towel
wraps soothed our calves.

Then my pedicurist popped the BIG
QUESTION, the one 1 knew was coming
when we entered the spa: “What color toe-
nail polish would you like?”

As far as pedicures go, this wasn't, as
they say, my first rodeo. It was my second
rodeo. Last winter, I went with Brynne for

our first-cver couple’s pedicure, which also
markad mu firet nadicies muer 1 uae a hald
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We had a good crew and lots of volunteers.
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George S. and Sierra C. arrive in style.



Our pilot, Taylor Oliver, was fun to fly with.



Many of us, including Annika, had an opportunity of a lifetime flying the Ford.

And some miscellaneous pictures.



A balloon lands at Sheridan! Jodie will be doing a presentation about ballooning in an
upcoming meeting.




Allan starts the engine on the Citabria for the first time after many years of work. Soon it
will be flying.

Meeting Minutes - Oct 2022

No formal meeting in October.

Officers

President: Nick Boland, 317-877-6425, eaachapter67@gmail.com
Vice-President: Allan Grabeman

Secretary: Jodie Gawthrop

Treasurer: Ron McCormick

Young Eagles: Rob Morris



Board: Brittany Moon, Mark Sheehan, Jeff Stultz, Brad Beaver, Larry Jacobi, Brian
Crull



